
Board/Parent Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, February 8, 2023 
4:30 pm 
AHS Library 
 
Present:  Daniel Minter, ACS President & Board Member 
    Fr. Schaller, Dean & Board Member 
    Kerry Meinel, ACS Enrollment Coordinator & AHS Parent 
    Michele Haas, ACS Controller 
    Shelley Bruley, OLQH Principal 
    Jimmy Lynch, AMS/AHS Principal & OLQH, SV, AMS Parent 
  
The Meeting was called to order at 4:30 pm. Fr. Schaller opened with prayer.    
 

• Enrollment Update-Current Enrollment: 
OLQH-85 students, SV-87 students, AMS-115 students, AHS-138 students Total 425 
 

• Enrollment/Re-Enrollment has opened up for the 2023-2024 school year. Families will need to 
login to their FACTS/Ren Web accounts to complete re-enrollment by March 31st. 

 
• WPCP(Wisconsin Parental Choice Program) application window is February 1st-April 20th, 2023 

Current WPCP families will need to login to http://dpi.wi.gov/choice to re-apply. Proof of 
Residency must be presented to the Advancement Office.  

 
• Mr. Minter has been working with School Choice Wisconsin to increase WPCP entry points, 

application windows, and voucher funds. There will be a series of youtube videos that will touch 
on these points that are being produced by School Choice Wisconsin. 

 
• Applying for Tuition Assistance/Financial Aid continues to be an online application through 

FACTS/Ren Web. 
 

• Scholarship forms can be found on the ACS website. Anyone can apply for a scholarship. 
Scholarship forms are due to the Finance Office by April 17th.  

 
• Testing Information/Student assessments include:  

 
o K-12 STAR Math, Reading, and Early Literacy. 
o ITBS-grades 2-10 
o Civics-grade 11 
o Pre-ACT Secure-Choice students grades 9 & 10 
o ACT-Choice students grade 11 and optional for all juniors 
o PSAT/NMSQT-optional grade 11 
o Diocese of La Crosse Faith and Knowledge Assessment-grades 5, 8, 11 
o Diocese of La Crosse Attitudes and Practices Assessment –grades 5, 8, 11 
o Forward Exam-Choice students grades 3-8, 10 

 

 

http://dpi.wi.gov/choice


WPCP families will be notified regarding DPI required testing dates. If a family would like to opt 
out of testing, they will need to email the school counselor/social worker. Please include your 
student’s name, grade, and the name of the test you would like to opt out of.  
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 4:47 pm.  

 
• For copies of the handouts from the Board of Directors Meeting, please contact Kerry Meinel 

kmeinel@assumptioncatholicschools.org 715.422.0901 
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Kerry Meinel. 

Mission: To inspire excellence and personal growth grounded in Catholic principles and tradition. 

Vision: A community of academic excellence, Catholic in spirit and culture, nurturing integrity and 
respect.  

mailto:kmeinel@assumptioncatholicschools.org

